

## Village Show Committee Meeting

8 pm, 17th February 2020

RED LION

## 11<sup>th</sup> ANNUAL VILLAGE SHOW & FUN DAY

Saturday 12th September 2020



### Minutes

#### 1. Welcome and apologies

- Present: Clive, Mark T, Jane, Tim, Phil, Ros, Barbara, Ravi, Claire
- Apologies; Malcolm, Bryony, Katie, Gaynor, Derek, Pippa, Mark B,

#### 2. Committee

- Membership- welcome to new and returning members Ros, Katie, Claire.
- Roles & responsibilities
  - Fat controller – Clive
  - Minutes – Jane
  - Administration/treasurer – Tim
  - Schedule production- Malcolm
  - Produce show- Jane and Malcolm
  - Village link
  - Raffle – Derek & Gaynor
  - Show day coordinator – Mark T and Clive
  - Entertainments Manager (including Show link man PA) – Ravi
  - Stall holders coordinator – Bryony
  - Donations – Bryony and Claire
  - Prizes- Bryony, Barbara and Ros
  - Equipment- Mark T and Phil
  - Publicity – Mark B
  - Facebook etc – Gaynor and Phil
  - Dog Show – Charlotte will run this, Ravi to liaise with Charlotte
  - Signage- Clive
  - Refreshments- overseen by Barbara,
    - Bar – Pippa
    - BBQ – Phil
    - Teas – Barbara and Ros, Katie?
  - Added attractions- Mark B
  - Stall sponsors- Clive
  - Sound and PA- Mark B
  - Olympic Theme Events – Ros and Katie

#### 3. Notes from 2019 feedback meeting and final outturn

- No need to go over again, will be added in as further down minutes.
- Need email from Pippa for 2019 gin supplies – Clive to chase again
- Out turn £5005

#### 4. Produce Show:

- Changes to schedule?
  - Put note against floral art – to state buy your own flowers at the point in the category and advertise/push that point, suggest watering can instead of welly
  - improve individual advertising of floral art, and preserves
  - Need a cake recipe- all to consider ideas - ? Coffee and walnut/ carrot maybe – decision in March.
  - Show stopper cake – might not this time – change title- theme to be decided all to consider ideas please – **decision March**
  - Photography – ? Selfie with a theme, Waves, sports, all to consider ideas please – **decision March**
  - Add misshapen veg?
- Schedule preparation – finalise by mid-April for printing last week April Schedule printing -
- Judges – Malcolm has found someone else to judge the vegetables – Mr JP Carter – fee £ 30 has been agreed by Clive/Malcolm

#### 5. Entertainment

- Ideas for entertainment
  - Ukulele band – booked for the next show – for a charity fee (£40) and expenses (£10)
  - Dancers- suggest we book them again for fine weather only (donation for costumes)
  - Might need Mark B to do something – to be decided nearer the time when Olympic theme is worked up a bit more
  - ? Amusing Olympic event maybe, 3 legged race, egg & spoon, sack or other maybe? Enter on the day, maybe link in other side shows to add to score card for overall win, maybe some stamps and ink pads. Ros/Katie to organise?
  - Falconry – To be invited **Action Mark B**
  - Traction engine – Clive to contact David Holland
  - Other? To be considered if self-sufficient **Action Mark B/All**

#### 6. Publicity

- Schedule 2020 get out for beginning of May
- Banners – date to be updated on the 2<sup>nd</sup> one, Mark T and Clive to liaise
- Website – date to go out – ASAP “Save the date’ **Action Mark B/Gaynor/Phil**
- Publicise something different each month/ could of weeks – Phil
- Advertise judges for the various elements of the show are all from outside the village. **Action: Mark/Gaynor/Phil** when schedules become available

#### 7. Grants

- Barclays – Clive to follow up ready for this year, Ros may be able to claim too.
- HSBC – Katie & Sue got a contribution from 2019, £1280 received - may be happy to do this again.
- NCF
- Other- Nat West/Market Harborough Building Soc

8. Equipment – required to be booked in good time;

- Clive has booked marquees for coming year, verbal agreement, suggest collection at 6.30pm
- Lorry to be booked again this year- Clive to liaise.
- Display boards of some kind – Claire to research –
- Check if any bar equipment is needed? Pippa

9. Stalls - what stalls to have/change

- Nerf the aliens – keep, maybe get some smaller guns
- Plate smashing – keep
- Lucky straws- keep
- Teddy pull- keep
- Tombola - keep
- Hook a duck – keep
- Lucky keys- keep
- Lunar lander- keep . New theme
- Coconut shy - keep
- Spin wheel - keep
- Welly wangling- keep
- Hoopla – maybe not
- Frisbee fling – keep
- Target bowls – keep
- Cake stall – keep
- Walking raffle – rename ? Needs to be a one off high value thing ?maybe
- Raffle
- Bouncy castle

10. AOB

- Theme- Olympics got more support than VE day which were the 2 suggestions
- Vegan food for BBQ ? Barbara to check if mushroom sausages are vegan
- Discussion re – luminous Lycra suits for committee members or perhaps Union Jack singlets.....!
- Prizes probably need to spend more on this, sponsorship should cover this.
- Don't let Phil's family win on pull a teddy!

11. Dates of future meetings

8.00pm Monday 30th March 2020

8.00pm Monday 27th April 2020

8.00pm Monday 18th May 2020

7.30pm Monday 29th June 2020

7.30pm Monday 27th July 2020

7.30pm Monday 17th August 2020

7.30pm Monday 31st August 2020